
The Town Board of the Town of Dansville, Steuben County, met on March 12, 2015, at 7:00 PM, 
for the regular monthly meeting. 
 
Roll Call Hartwell     Present 
  Jackson             Absent 
                          Stauring             Present 
  Mahany Present 
  Willis                Present 
 
Also present: Ray Acomb (Hway Supt.), and Dog Control/Constable Bruce Lackey. 
 
 From the public no one. 
 
 The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag was observed. 
 
Dog Control Officer Lackey stated there is still too much snow to find cars in violation. Delinquent 
dog owners are starting to get their dogs licensed. He was called to pick up one stray this month 
that was probably dropped off He is working on a complaint next to Ken Raubers farm concerning 
neighbors dogs. Councilman Mahany made motion to accept the report, Councilman Stauring 
seconded the motion. Roll call all ayes motion carried. 
 
Highway Superintendent Acomb advised the board they have started opening ditches. The pickup 
is back in Nunda with the same problem. Jereme is back to work and doing fine. Brad Smith has 
been laid off. Ray asked the board if they wanted to sell the truck to Hartsville for $85,000.They 
agreed to it. They want Ray to get a commitment from Hartsville for the purchase and if not then 
advertise the truck Councilman Mahany advised the board that the Town of Hornellsville is selling 
a truck for $43, 00. If they agreed it should be purchased ASAP. Motion was made by Councilman 
Mahany and seconded by Councilman Hartwell to purchase the truck. Roll call all ayes. Motion 
carried. Councilman Mahany made motion to accept the report, Councilman Hartwell seconded the 
motion. Roll call all ayes motion carried. 
 
 
The Supervisor’s report was looked at. Councilman Mahany made motion to accept the report. 
Councilman Hartwell seconded the motion. Roll call All Ayes, Motion carried. 
Chmn Willis advised Ray that the Town Crew were not to be talking on their cell phones and 
driving at the same time. It is a law and a safety hazard. The board agreed. 
 
The CEO report was read, there were no questions .Councilman Hartwell made motion to accept 
the report. Councilman Mahany seconded the motion. Roll calls all ayes. Motion carried. 
 
Nancy advised the board that Dr. Mackellar needed to be reappointed as our Health Inspector as his 
term had expired. . Councilman Mahany made motion to reappoint Dr. Mackellar, Councilman 
Hartwell seconded the motion. Roll call all ayes. Motion carried. Also she asked permission to 
raise the bad check fee charge to $30.00. She advised the some banks are charging $50 now. 
Councilman Mahany made motion to raise the bad check fee to $30. Councilman Hartwell 
seconded the motion. Roll call all ayes motion carried. 
   
The Board audited General Fund Abstract #3 (45-70) for $19540.44, Highway Fund Abstract #3 
(25-40) $ 62,309.79 and T/A abstract # 3(16) for a total of $110.00. 
 
There being no further business before the board at this time Councilman Mahany made motion to 
adjourn, Councilman Hartwell seconded it roll call all ayes motion carried Meeting adjourned at 
8:00 PM. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Nancy l. Moir, Clerk 
 
 
 
 


